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April 11, 2004

Dear Sirs:

     We are deeply concerned for the safety of Jóse Neptaly López, Osmán Alexander Blanco Duarte, Wilton René Blanco Duarte, Antonio Baquedano Ramos and Jóse Medardo Reyes Mendoza. These five men, along with Cesar Virgilio Pinot, all members of the Mártires de Guaymas farming cooperative, were attacked on March 13 by gunmen armed with AK-47 assault rifles. As you know, these are illegal in Honduras. Señor Pinot was killed and Señor Neptaly was wounded. The attack took place in the African palm plantations of Toloa Empalme, in the Department of Atlántida. The five survivors are now in the Centro Penal Prison in Tela, possibly without having been charged. They may be at further risk because they witnessed the murder of their colleague.

      No proper investigation into the killing of Señor Pinot has been initiated. Their attackers were private security guards employed by a subsidiary of Chiquita Brands International. It has been reported that private security guards employed by Chiquita are in collusion with local police and are thus able to act with impunity. Our concern is heightened by the fact that in 2001, community leader Carlos Roberto Flores was shot dead by security guards at a hydroelectric dam being built in Olancho Department. No one was ever brought to justice for his murder.

Based on the information stated above, we strongly urge you to 

· release Jóse Neptaly López, Osmán Alexander Blanco Duarte, Wilton René Blanco Duarte,

      Antonio Baquedano Ramos and Jóse Medardo Reyes Mendoza unless they are to be charged

      with a recognizable criminal offense;  

· initiate an immediate investigation into the killing of Sr. Piñot, make the results public and bring

      those responsible to justice;

· investigate allegations that private security firms have harassed and intimidated communities in

          Atlántida department; 

· ensure that the law regulating the possession of firearms by private individuals, including members

      of private security firms, is strictly enforced.

     Human rights violations by private security guards in must end. As a consequence of your high position in Honduras, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to human rights violations such as those detailed above. We urge you to do so.

For Peace with Justice,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

UA 125/04 Honduras

cc:  Ramón Custodio López, National Commissioner for the Protection of Human Rights ~ fax: 011 504 232 6894

       Sandra Jamileth Ponce Aguilera, Special Prosecutor for Human Rights ~ fax: 011 504 221 5620

       COPINH ~ fax: 011 504 783 0817

       Ambassador Mario Miguel Canahuati, Embassy of Honduras ~ fax: 202 966 9751
The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
